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Your Ref:  

Our Ref:  APP/PCU/CPOP/N5090/3301439 

Date:      13 October 2022 

 
NOTICE OF INQUIRY DATE 
 
Dear Mr Kelly, 
 
The London Borough of Barnet (Grahame Park Regeneration Area) Compulsory 
Purchase Order No.2 2022 
 
Notice is given that Secretary of State for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities has 
instructed one of his Inspectors to hold a public local inquiry into the above order at a 
venue to be confirmed on Tuesday 28th February 2023 starting at 10:00am. 
 
A Public Site Notice will be emailed to you in due course.  Please arrange for further copies 
to be printed in poster form and displayed in one or more conspicuous places on or near 
the order land.  Copies should also be displayed at your usual sites for public notices.  The 
notices need to be posted at least 14 days before the date of the inquiry.  Please complete 
the enclosed certification form once the notices have been posted and return it to this 
office together with two copies of the poster. 
 
You may wish to inform the local press of the subject, time and place of the inquiry. 
 
If you give, or call another person to give evidence at the inquiry by reading from a written 
statement you are required in accordance with Rules 15(1), (2) and (3) of the Compulsory 
Purchase (Inquiries Procedure) Rules 2007 (modified by the Compulsory Purchase 
(Inquiries Procedure) (Miscellaneous Amendments and Electronic Communications) Rules 
2018) to send a copy of that statement with a summary (where required) to the Inspector 
c/o: 
 
Environment & Transport Team 
The Planning Inspectorate 
Room 3A Eagle Wing 
Temple Quay House  
2 The Square  
Temple Quay 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN 
 
and to the remaining objectors by 8 February 2023. 
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Please also email an electronic copy to: Rachel.newman@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 
 
The Inspector appointed is Mrs D J Board BSc (Hons) MA MRTPI. 
 
It would be appreciated if the Inspector could be supplied at the inquiry with a spare copy 
of the order and map for her own use. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Rachel Newman 
 
 
Rachel Newman 
Case Officer 
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